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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

Club NEWSLETTER Date Monday 26 July 21-Mtg 2547 
Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377;  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  

 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise your 

replacement to David Munro. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED TO START YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN TO 

DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE.                               More info   Here 

 

 

 

 

 

             

 

               DATE 

2021 

 

 

 

Mon 2nd      

August 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 9th       

August 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 16th       

August 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

 

Mon 23rd        

August 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham 

Speaker  

David Richards 

 

David Fenton 

 

 

Fiona Bierdermann 

 

DG JEFF NEALE 

 

Program 

 

Committee 

Meetings  

 

PERSON BEHIND 

THE BADGE 

 

 

Membership 

 

 

DG VISIT 

Chair Karen Robinson?  Elizabeth 

Gagliardi 

Damian Leach  

Rotary 

Information 

David Richards David Fenton Peter Rumbelow Alyssa Morran 

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

Veronica Dottore David Munro   

Cashier 1 Maria Figg Kevin Hill Karen Robinson  

Cashier 2 Garth Holmes Mick Mitolo Jane Gascoigne  

Steward 1 Paul Trotta Kevin Parken   

Steward 2 

 

Tony Lagozzino Brian Stevens   

Raffle Hans Graf John Schubert   

TIME 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:00 FOR 6.30 PM 6:30 FOR 7:00 PM 

PARTNER’S 

NIGHT 

Remarks     

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/667a71c5-0992-431d-b9e1-9b607c5c59a5/1/
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected
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2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -  

PRESIDENT  Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT   Jim Silvestri 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

Membership/Fellowship Damian Leach  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

 

List of Committee Members is Here  

  Club Service officers etc. 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 / peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0418 830 343 /  aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644/: davidrmunro@icloud  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699 / editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Shed Convenor :  Benny Bosman ( Deputy : John Russo)  

Historian: Peter Rumbelow                     Auditor: Dean Crook 

Risk Management: Michael Mc Cabe       

Rotary Information & Program : Damian Leach        Property: Bill Allan 

Sound: Frank Augello   

Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Webmaster/Database/Social Media: Public Image Committee 

Public Relations: Alyssa Morran                   Program: Damian Leach  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Art Show Convenor: Michael McCabe (cont.) 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

 

Due to a Statewide Lockdown due to covid19, the 

meeting was held vide Zoom. 

 

After Sergeant Aaron’s invocation & loyal toast, 

President Stephany welcomed members & guests 

attending on Zoom . 

o President Stephany asked members to check 

on each other and reach out to others during the 

Lockdown, particularly those alone or doing it tough. 

 

•  Secretary Frank Orlando reminded all that Campbelltown Council’s Club Services Dinner will 

be held on Tues 31st Aug (see Notices). After passing a circular around last week he has a few 

names, but he must know by Thursday 5Th August if you wish to attend and any dietary 

requirements, please.  The cost is $40 ahead. 

 

• Elizabeth Gagliardi announced that due to the Lockdown the Community Connections is 

cancelled for this Wed 28th .   

 

• Our new Youth Director Maria Figg spoke on applications for NYSF & RYLA are still being 

accepted If any members know of any potential applicants please encourage them to apply . Please 

refer to the Club Notice Board for more informaton. 

 

• Benny announced there is no Shed sale Sat 31 Aug due to covid restrictions. We will advertise on 

social media and put a sign up at the shed. 

 
• Rotary Information Segment  – by David Munro 

 

David Munro’s report for my President’s year 1975-76 

 

I was privileged to be President in RCC 10th year 

At that time I had a Secretary Don Watkins who kept me on the straight and narrow. He was a great right-

hand man. 

 

We had 4 committees: 

Community, Vocational, International, Project and Interact committees, along with Club Service. 

 

During that period of time directors only held one position for 1 year and moved on to another committee 

the next year. 

 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
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By the end of that year, we had 55 MALE members with 10 of these members still remain in the Club. 

There were 8 inductions in that year and we re-inducted Peter Rumbelow (? reason for this). 

 

Some of the features of that year included: 

 

  MARDI GRAS, where our club sponsored numerous clubs and organisations, such as guides, boy 

scouts, gymnastic clubs etc, to assist them to showcase their club and also to raise money. 

In the early days there was a parade/procession from the Campbelltown Council buildings along 

Montacute Rd turning at LNE Rd to the Campbelltown Oval which was known in those days as the 

Darley Road Oval. Imagine such an event 46 years ago being held with a police escort to hold up traffic 

these days. 

There were numerous stalls, attractions, and eventually these were held at night along with a fireworks 

display. 

 

 AUCTION & JUMBLE SALE 

 

This was an annual event held on the Darley Rd Oval. Goods and items were transported by truck to the 

oval. In those days we shared Council property in Benjamin St Newton with a small storage shed. The 

goods were loaded on to trucks supplied by Eric Webb and Albert Sommariva. In the early days charter 

President Richard Fereday conducted the auction and the several others auctioneers followed on after 

Rchard. 

That year we raised $2985.25 with net $2693.91 Looking back over the figures for that year 

The auction and Jumble sale was our only recorded fund raiser for the year. 

 

We sponsored Asian Nurses in Australia under the capable hands of Kevin Robinson and Barry 

Donaldson. 

 

One of the highlights of this year was our 10th Birthday anniversary with 19 invited guests including the 

chartering DG Lionel Catt and St Peter’s RC president Fred Stewart who was affectionately known as 

“Father Fred”. He really helped our Club in many ways in establishing our foundations Our Charter 

President, Richard Fereday came from St Peters club 

St Peters was our sponsoring Rotary Club. 

 

Fred presented the club with a President’s collar- a second version is now in use. 

 

A Club sponsored ROTARACT CLUB was getting underway at Modbury HS  

 

Through the Rotary Foundation Mark Kerrigan spent some time away. 

 

Partner’s nights were known as Ladies nights and were usually well attended. 

 

We had 4 assemblies in that year. 

 

We met at the Reservoir Hotel and very good cooperation with the Dents who were the managers, and we 

had a very popular waitress known as BARB, who was there for many years.  

I am unsure when we shifted to the AFC as accommodation was getting tight at the Reservoir Hotel (not 

known as the Rez in those days). 

 

I suppose that my memories of that year, showed that fellowship and activities that include our partners 

and children, were very important and made Campbelltown a great club to be associated with.  

 

I certainly enjoyed my time as President. Time marches on and nothing stays the same with gradual 

change  and adaptation. 

 

MANY THANKS TO PETER RUMBELOW, HISTORIAN, FOR PROVIDING ME WITH A 

COPY OF THE ANNUAL REPORT 
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Club Assembly followed the  Zoom meeting and will be emailed separate to the newsletter. 

      

 
Latest District Publications Links are Here > 

Rotary Matters , District Classifieds, Rotary Down Under , Rotary on the 

Move Zone 8. ,  District 9510 Website ; RDU Supplies 

 

National Youth Science Forum Year 12 Program (https://www.nysf.edu.au/) 

 for students who are currently in year 11 and will be in year 12 in 2022 

• NYSF Year 12 Program offers an exciting range of in-person and digital science, 
technology, engineering, and mathematics (STEM) experiences for participants 

• the program will run for 12 days from 10 to 25 January 2022 

  

Inspiring Australia's Young Scientists - National Youth Science 
Forum 
About the National Youth Science Forum. The National Youth 
Science Forum (NYSF) is a not-for-profit organisation that runs a 
number of residential programs to encourage young people in their 
passion for science. 
www.nysf.edu.au 

The Rotary Club of Campbelltown will sponsor 50% of the cost of successful applicants, but 
there are scholarships available to families who require financial support. 
  
Rotary Youth Leadership Awards (https://www.ryla9510.org/)  

 

Rotary Youth Leadership Awards District 9510 
Rotary Youth Leadership Awards District 9510. A weeklong 
leadership seminar for young people aged between 18-25 
www.ryla9510.org 

The Rotary Club of Campbelltown will sponsor 100% of the cost of successful applicants. 
  
Please feel free to email me if anyone has any queries or if any further information is required. 
  
Maria Figg 
0421986508 
Director, Youth Services Committee 
Rotary Club of Campbelltown 

• Club Membership fees/Subs 2021-2022 are Now Due  

For those paying 12 months membership in full – The subs are $230 for the year. 

For those paying in 6 Monthly installments – The 1st installment of $115 is NOW due.  

 

The Payment can be done with Babu at the meetings, either with cash or EFT 

 (Note a 1.10% surcharge applies). 

If paying by Bank Transfer – Please add your Name etc “Joe Citizen-Subs “ or similar  so the 

Treasurer  knows who has made the payment & for what. 

 

 Bank Details for Direct Debit are (Bank SA)    

                                                                                             

https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/rotarymatters/jul2021/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/de75900f-1c5b-43d9-9911-e3085d414a81/1/
https://rotarydownunder.com.au/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/onthemove/jun2021/
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/newsletter/onthemove/jun2021/
https://rotary9510.org/
http://rdusupplies.com.au/
https://www.nysf.edu.au/
https://www.nysf.edu.au/
https://www.nysf.edu.au/
http://www.nysf.edu.au/
https://www.ryla9510.org/
https://www.ryla9510.org/
http://www.ryla9510.org/
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    BSB:   105-069           ACC:  276 544 240      Note this is the Club Account  

 

Please contact Babu if you have any questions etc.  

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 

 

• Please visit and explore the new Club Runner website here https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099   
Once you logon you can check that your personal information is correct and you can easily update it. 

The site is a a great resource & promotion tool  for all Club & Rotary Information.  If you are not 

sure of your login name or password, please contact  Alyssa Morran our PR Director .   

 Thanks  to Margaret Northcote , the club’s webmaster of our old website , who is transferring  all 

relevant & historical club records to the new Clubrunner site. 

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info etc., please provide the secretary with a USB greater 

than 12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and she will happily copy them for you.  

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Brett Coombs 0421 323 699 to order.  

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and  Business 

excellence Awards. Please contact Elizabeth Gagliardi.

 Gd’day Possums–this is your page & remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto  

 

Exclusive Wine Purchase Offer from Blackwood Rotary Club 

This year we have been very lucky to secure this full-bodied Shiraz from Serafino Wines in McLaren 

Vale.  It's not the usual clean skin with our label on it.  It is in fact, a completely new line they were 

producing when something went wrong with the order, and I happened to be there when the deal fell 

through.  It was to be priced at $25.00 per bottle, but Steve Maglieri (the owner) said we could have 

it for less than 1/2 that as we are doing it for Rotary (of which he used to be a member), so we can 

sell it at $150 and everyone wins.   It really is a top drop.  Full bodied with the usual plum, 

blackberries and a hint of spice all presented in Serafino screwcap (check out the attached photo) 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099
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which will improve over the next 10 years - if anyone can resist it for that long.  And where can you buy a 

good quality McLaren Vale Shiraz for around $12 a bottle - well, you just can't! 

For just $150 per dozen, you will get $300 worth of wine - so please ask around your family and friends 

and get back to me with your orders by return email and we'll make the necessary arrangements for 

collection or delivery.  If anyone has any queries or wants any further information, please don't hesitate to 

contact me. 

 Regards, 

Graham Lough, Secretary, Blackwood Rotary Club, Mobile 0418 198 111   

Fines session by Sgt Aaron – (any fines?  please contact the Sgt.)  Please see Garth’s Cartoon for the 

Zoom fine session… very clever 

 

• Welfare officer’s Report- (Thanks to Peter Rumbelow)  

o John Bennett has had his medication changed and is seeing how that goes.  

For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this 

column your Rotary family are sincerely thinking of you and your loved ones as your 

welfare and health are of concern to us all. May you get better soon. 

 
• Birthdays, Anniversaries Absences  

Birthdays-Members: N/A 

Birthdays-Partners: N/A 

Induction Anniversaries: N/A 

Leave of Absence Register:  Brad Silby 29 July 2021 to 30 June 2022; 1;  Gail Casey: 1 June-15 August; 

Bruce Davis: 3 May-26 July. 

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
•  Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the backbone of 

our fundraising. Note Shed sales are generally the last Saturday of the month except as shown in red 

italics: - Subject to Covid Restrictions  

    

• # Fri Aug 5th – RSVP to Secretary Frank for The Annual Campbelltown Service Club Dinner 

for Tues 31 Aug  

 

• Sunday 15 August- 11:30am Café  Settebello’s –84 Newton Rd-  Casual  

Breakfast/Lunch -all welcome-Please contact Denise Dinham for more details ,bookings/ 

numbers . ph 8337 8096  

 

• Sunday 29 August - fundraising luncheon for ROMAC (Rotary Oceania Medical Aid 

for Children) 12:30pm to 4pm at the Adelaide Pavilion, South Terrace , Adelaide. 

     Susan is putting a table of 12 together . Cost is $65 a head. Please see Susan .  

 

• # Tues 31 Aug -The Annual Campbelltown Service Club Dinner- at the Council Function Centre 

6pm for 6:30pm. Guest speaker will be Dr James Muecke 2020 Australian of the Year. Cost is $40 

ahead includes food and beverage. Please confirm by Friday Aug 6th 

 

• 3rd Sept- 12th Sept – CROE trip (Campbelltown Rotary Outback Experience)  

 

• Sat 18 Sept-Fri 24 Sept 2021 RYLA- RC of Campbelltown is the Host Club for this one 

 

• Sat 18 Sept-Cultural Night 2021-Adelaide Rotaract Club- Latvian Hall, 4 Clark St, Wayville 7pm-

10:30pm  Info here . Buy Tickets here $40. 

https://orders.cafesettebello.com.au/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/c3715bcd-ebe8-4e31-a834-ed92e08fbfba/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210607-2542-CN/Latvian%20Hall,%204%20Clark%20St,%20Wayville%20SA%205034
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o Sat Nov 20- Porchetta- see Frank Augello for details  

 

o Friday April 1-Sunday 3 April 2022-Barossa Rotary District Conference at Tanunda- Margaret 

Beare for accom. inquiries 0418 830 343. Please secure your accom & book NOW.  

 

 
Meeting Stats                (Gold Pot –goes to Herd of Hope)   

Attendance:  

 52 =71% 

                       

Gold Pot:     

NA 

 

Sergeant: 

  NA 

 

            Raffle:   

NA

 
President’s Thought for the week 

 

As you grow older, you will discover that you have two hands, one for helping 

yourself, the other for helping others.         Audrey Hepburn. 

 Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone 

has any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up  on meeting night or email me with your  content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves a lot of retyping.   Rotary  E clubs Link  Here   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://herdofhope.com.au/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Audrey_Hepburn
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/
https://herdofhope.com.au/
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